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.CALENDAR TERM 2 2022 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS  

Welcome back to Term 2!  I hope students and their families have 
enjoyed a lovely break. There are many exciting learning 
opportunities to look forward to this term both in the classroom 
and beyond. Excursions are planned for Stage 1 and preparations 
are underway for the Stage 3 overnight excursion in Term 3. We 
are hoping some of the usual performing arts opportunities will 
be available for our bands, dance groups and choir.   
 
Tomorrow students will return to school in winter uniform.  
Winter uniform is worn Monday to Thursday during Terms 2 and 
3 and sports uniform on Fridays.  The embroidered sport shorts or 
trackpants should be worn only on Fridays. As part of correct 
uniform, all children should wear the full Pagewood school 
uniform including jacket and school hat. Navy socks are worn all 
week.  It is important that shoes are all black in colour. 

 
Congratulations to Ms Best who got married at 
the end of last term, we are so happy for you. 
She will continue to be known as Ms Best!   
 

At the most recent P&C meeting parent Sarah Hook was elected 
as the Secretary joining the P&C executive team formed in March. 
Congratulations and welcome! 
 
The Cross Country Carnival at school has been rescheduled for 
Thursday 28 April after the rain saw it postponed at the end of 
last term. Parents and carers are welcome to join us. 
 
Frank our wonderful General 

Assistant (GA) has prepared 

the running race lanes! The 

school Athletics Carnival is 

planned for Monday 9 May. 

Years 3-6 and Year 2 

students turning 8 years of 

age this year will be walking to Hensley Athletics Field near 

Eastgardens. K-2 students will participate in a mini carnival here 

at school. Parents and carers are welcome to join us.  

We will welcome Frank to our school office each Friday beginning 

this week as he takes on the role of School Administrative Officer 

in our front office. Frank will continue in the GA role Tuesday and 

Thursday. Jody will be working Monday- Wednesday and LiaMay 

Wednesday and Thursday. Mary is our Library Admin Officer each 

Wednesday. Orla will continue as the School Administrative  
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   APRIL 

WEEK 1 

Mon 25 Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Tues 26 School Development Day 

 Uniform shop – online orders only 

Wed 27 Students return to school 

 ANZAC Service 10.40am 
Parents & carers welcome 

Thurs 28 School Cross Country Carnival 
(rescheduled) Parents & carers 
welcome; Canteen open 

Fri 29  Canteen open 

 PSSA sport trials – soccer & netball  

MAY 

WEEK 2 

Mon 2 7:00pm P&C Meeting in Library 

Tues 3 Uniform shop open face-to-face 
Fortnightly – bring your order form 

Wed 4 Y3-6 Assembly at 2:45pm 

Thurs 5 Canteen open 

Fri 6 Canteen open 

 Last day to order Warburton Polar 
Fleece Jacket from Uniform Shop – 
place orders online 

WEEK 3 

Mon 9 School Athletics Carnival 

Tues 10 NAPLAN begins – Y3 & 5 

Thurs 12 Canteen open 

Fri 13 ESPSSA Cross Country Carnival at 
Heffron 

 

K-2 AWARDS 

RAINBOW AWARDS  

Alice 2C Aya 1S Taji 2BG 

SILVER AWARD  

Sophia 2C 
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Manager five days per week. We are fortunate to have such a wonderful team supporting our school! 

Today our staff have participated in professional learning led by members of the executive team. K-2 teachers and 

School Learning Support Officers have been led by Mrs Hawkes and Miss Best looking at recent research into 

Effective Reading including Phonics. This learning has included how to reflect on and implement evidence based 

reading practices, with an understanding of the necessary components of effective instruction and how this looks in 

the classroom and the resources required.  

Teachers of Year 3-6 classes and School Learning Support Officers were led by Mrs Cianciolo, Mrs McLean, Miss 

Wilkinson and Miss Grisanti looking at effective mathematics for numeracy development and planning as well as 

how to implement and reflect on differentiated instruction for groups of students. Both of these professional 

learning opportunities will continue across the remainder of Term 2.  

Professional learning for our School Administrative Staff, Jody and Orla, included modules to develop their skills in 

student management and wellbeing within our school based software programs. Frank was involved in professional 

learning about the role he will have on Fridays as our School Administrative Officer. 

The professional learning that our staff undertake supports the Strategic Directions of the school as well as their own 

performance and development goals.  

I look forward to an exciting term ahead and look forward to seeing you.  
 
Nicole Mayhew 
Principal 
 
MERIT AWARDS  

K-2 

K Red Maxi R Gabriel G Maya P Martina L 

K Yellow Zarah Anna Max Fawzi 

1S Riyadh Cruz D Zali Scarlett 

1/2I Zoe Spencer Emelia Miro 

2BG Hunter Meckayel Camelia Grace 

2C Sophia Paul Sesilia Brooklyn 

 
ANZAC SERVICE 
Our Pagewood PS ANZAC Service will take place in our school hall at 10:40am on Wednesday 27th April. This is the 

first day back in Term 2 for the students. 2C will host this service along with Mr Christmas, the school captains and 

prefects. You are welcome to join us. Keep in mind that the hall could be quite crowded with the whole school taking 

part in this assembly.  

 

TERM 2 - WINTER SPORT TRIALS  

Sport trials for soccer and netball will be held on Fridays in the first two weeks of Term 2.  Students should bring 

their soccer gear to school (shinpads and soccer boots) and change into them for the trials. 

 

FUN DAY  
We raised a whopping $2,825.25.  This money will go towards the Stage 3 overnight excursion to Bathurst.  Thank you 

to our school community for your support and joining in the fun on Fun Day.   

Stage 3 Teachers - Mrs McLean, Miss Wilkinson and Miss Shiozawa 
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UPGRADE TO THE PARENT ONLINE PAYMENTS (POP) PAGE 

We are now a ‘cash free’ school. Therefore, we encourage parents and carers to use our new Parent Online Payment 

(POP) system which will minimise disruptions to class time and save time for our staff. 

 
The upgraded POP page replaces the old Westpac page.  It’s accessible from the school’s website and allows parents 
and carers to make online payments anywhere and anytime.  By using the upgraded page, parents and carers will 
enjoy: 

• a quick and simple user interface; 

• mobile-friendly experience – making it easier to pay via phone or tablet (as well as from a desktop 
computer); and 

• multilingual support which enables them to use POP in their preferred language. 

• Easily without needing to log on, register or enter a Student Registration Number. 

• Check your email for a copy of your receipt 
 

The anticipated increase in online payments will help to relieve the administrative burden on teachers and office 

staff. Additionally, schools will benefit from improved data quality, with the POP upgrades making it easier to 

reconcile payments with individual students.  On our website, go to “Make a Payment” and enter your child’s details. 

 
CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

The Cross Country Carnival last term was postponed due to the wet weather. It has been rescheduled for this week 

Thursday 28 April. Students 8 years and over may compete. Students younger than 8 years of age will participate in a 

Fun Run.  Students should wear their sports uniform/house colours and sports shoes on this day.  

 

9:30am - 11:00am: 3-6 Cross Country Carnival (students 8 years and over) 

11:00am - 11:15am: K-6 War Cries  

11:55am - 1:10pm: K-2 Fun Run (students 7 years and younger)   

The events will be run in the following order: 12/13 years, 11 years, 10 years, 9 years and 8 years. Students can wear 

their house colours and sports shoes (no spikes or bare feet). Parents/carers are welcome to attend the event.  

Please ensure your child is at school on time to participate in these events. 
Miss Shiozawa and Ms Curtis 
 
UNIFORM SHOP – FACE TO FACE 

Our uniform shop is open onsite for face-to-face orders fortnightly. Our parent volunteers complete uniform orders 

on Tuesday mornings.  Please bring completed Order Form or email your order by filling out a form (which can be 

downloaded from the school's website) and emailed to ppsuniform@hotmail.com.  Alternatively, your child can 

deliver the completed form to the office.   

 

Winter uniform is worn Monday to Thursday during Term 2 and 3 and sports uniform on Fridays. The embroidered 

sport shorts or track pants, should be worn only on Fridays.   As part of correct uniform, all children must wear the 

full Pagewood school uniform including jacket and school cap. Navy socks are worn all week. It is important that 

shoes are all black in colour. 

UNIFORM SHOP – SPECIAL ORDER FOR WINTER 

UNIFORM SHOP - SPECIAL ORDER “Warburton” Polar Fleece Lined Hard Shell Spray Jacket (with school logo) - $45 

each. The uniform shop will be placing an one-off order for the “spray jacket”.  

 

As this is not a regular item, we do not have current stock of this product, and as such we are unable to provide a 

sample. 
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PLEASE SEE ORDER FORM AT END OF THIS NEWSLETTER – IF YOU WISH TO PLACE AN ORDER, PLEASE RETURN THIS 

FORM TO THE OFFICE OR EMAIL IT TO THE UNIFORM SHOP at ppsuniform@hotmail.com BY FRIDAY 6th MAY 2022.  

ORDERS WILL BE PLACED ONCE MINIMUM ORDER REQUIREMENTS ARE MET AS REQUESTED BY THE SUPPLIER.  

• Colour: Dark Maroon. Waterproof (100% nylon), fully lined with polar fleece and featuring a concealed drawstring 

hood in its collar. It also has an internal draw cord for a great fit.  

• Once order has been placed/processed, there are no returns/exchanges so please choose carefully. 

 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL – MONDAY 9 MAY 

The K-2 Athletics Carnival will be held at school. Students will participate in their age races and a range of novelty 

events after recess from 11:40am - 1:10pm.  War cries will be held at approximately 2:45pm when primary students 

return to school. Parents are welcome to come and support their children. Students may wear either their sport 

uniform or house colours, provided their attire is appropriate for running. They must have a hat. Students turning 8 

in 2022 have the option of attending the Primary Athletics Carnival or remaining at school for the K-2 Carnival.  

The primary Athletics Carnival will be held at Hensley Oval.  Students turning 8 years or older should return their 

permission slip to their teacher by this Friday. Parents and carers are welcome to join us, please see the event 

schedule below. The start time is 9:45am. Other field events will be held at school during school time in the coming 

weeks.  

 

2022 PAGEWOOD PS ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
 

8:30am Selected 

Students 

All ages 1500m  14. Girls 11yrs 200m 

Events due to start at approximately 9:45am  15. Boys Senior 200m 

1. Boys 8 yrs 100m  16. Girls Senior 200m 

2. Girls 8 yrs 100m  17. Long Jump to be held for all ages 

3. Boys 9 yrs 100m  18. Boys Junior 800m 

4. Girls 9 yrs 100m  19. Girls Junior 800m 

5. Boys 10 yrs 100m  20. Boys 11 yrs 800m 

6. Girls 10 yrs 100m  21. Girls 11 yrs 800m 

7. Boys 11 yrs 100m  22. Boys Senior 800m 

8. Girls 11 yrs 100m  23. Girls Senior 800m 

9. Boys 12 yrs 100m  24. Mixed Junior Relay 4 x 100m 

10. Girls 12 yrs 100m  25. Mixed Senior Relay 4 x 100m 

11. Boys Junior 200m  

Students to return to school approximately 2:45pm 

for war cries 
12. Girls Junior 200m  

13. Boys 11 yrs 200m  

Please note: There will be no finals. Results will be based on the fastest times from heats. 
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STAGE 3 BATHURST OVERNIGHT CAMP (YEAR 5 and 6) 

Year 5 and 6 will attend an overnight camp to Bathurst from 22-24 August.  A permission note was sent home with 

students in the last week of Term 1. A deposit of $100 will be added to your Term 2 Statement of Account and is due 

to be paid by the end of Week 4. All permission and medical information notes need to be returned by end of Week 

4 as well. The balance of the camp must be paid by Friday 24 June. If there are any financial concerns for families 

please contact Ms Mayhew in confidence.  
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 Term 2 2022 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 1 25 APR 
ANZAC DAY 
Public 
Holiday 

26 APR 
School 
Development 
Day 

27 APR 
Students return 
 
ANZAC Service 
10.40am 
 
 

28 APR 
School Cross 
Country 

29 APR 30 APR /1 MAY 

Week 2 2 MAY 
7:00pm P&C 
meeting 

3 MAY 
SEDA College 
sports lessons 
for K-2 students 
 

4 MAY 5 MAY 6 MAY 7/8 MAY 

Week 3 9 MAY 
School 
Athletics 
Carnival at 
Hensley; K-2 
at school 
Stewart 
House 
Donation 
Envelopes 
distributed 

10 MAY 
NAPLAN begins 
Y3 and 5 
SEDA College 
sports lessons 
for K-2 students 
 
 

11 MAY 12 MAY 13 MAY 
ESPSSA 
Cross 
Country at 
Heffron 
Y5 & 6 $100 
Camp 
deposit due 

14/15 MAY 

Week 4 16 MAY 17 MAY 
SEDA College 
sports lessons 
for K-2 students 
 

18 MAY 19 MAY 20 MAY 
PSSA begins 
 

21/22 MAY 

Week 5 23 MAY 24 MAY 
SEDA College 
sports lessons 
for K-2 students 
 

25 MAY 
K 2023 Open Day  
9:30am 

26 MAY 
National Sorry 
Day 

27 MAY 
PSSA 

28/29 MAY 

Week 6 
RECONCILIATION 
WEEK 

30 MAY 31 MAY 
Netball Gala 
Day at Heffron 
Y3-6 for 
interested 
students 

1 JUN 
School Leaders 
and ATSI student 
workshop 

2 JUN 3 JUN 
PSSA 

4/5 JUN 

Week 7 6 JUN 
7:00pm P&C 
meeting 

7 JUN 8 JUN 9 JUN 10 JUN 
PSSA 

11/12 JUN 

Week 8 
 

13 JUN 
Queen’s 
Birthday 
holiday 

14 JUN 15 JUN 16 JUN 
Stage 1 
Excursion to La 
Perouse 

17 JUN 
PSSA 

18/19 JUN 

Week 9 
 

20 JUN 21 JUN 22 JUN 23 JUN 24 JUN 
PSSA 
Student 
reports 
home 

25/26 JUN 

Week 10 
Student Learning 
Interviews 
 
 
 

27 JUN 28 JUN 29 JUN 30 JUN 1 JUL 
PSSA 
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PPS P&C (Parents and Citizens) News 

Welcome to Term 2 everyone. The month of May is shaping up to be busy, with Mother's Day on the 8th 

and the Election Day fundraiser on the 21st. 

Our first P&C meeting for Term 2 is next Monday, 2 May 2022. Everyone is welcome to attend. It is held in 

the school library (enter from the main Dalley St gate) at 7pm. We encourage everyone to get involved 

and be an active part of our great school community. The draft Agenda for the meeting is below. 

AGENDA 

Apologies 

Minutes: 4 April 2022 

Principal’s Report 

President’s Report                

Treasurer’s Report 

Secretary’s Report 

Business Arising/ Carried forward 

Election Day, Saturday 21 May 

- BBQ 

- Cake stall 

- Book Stall 

- rosters 

New Business 

School wish list for potential P&C funding 

School concert 

Business without notice 

Next meeting- Monday, 6 June 2022, 7pm in School Library 
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